

Doug EpperhartPresident

Dean Pentcheff Vice President

Kathleen Martin Secretary

Louis Dominguez Treasurer

October 11, 2019

LA Department of Transportation 100 S. Main Street, 10th Floor Los Angeles, CA 90012

Chief Michel R. Moore Los Angeles Police Department 100 West 1st Street Los Angeles, CA 90012 Captain Jay Mastick LAPD Harbor Division 2175 John S. Gibson Blvd San Pedro, CA 90731

Senior Lead Officer Paul Winter LAPD Harbor Division 2175 John S. Gibson Blvd San Pedro, CA 90731

Subject: RESOLUTION REGARDING SAFETY AND NUISANCE CONCERNS AROUND COASTAL SAN PEDRO PARKS AND COASTAL ROADS

Dear Representatives:

Please be advised that at a regularly held public meeting of the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council Board, the Board approved and adopted the following Resolution:

Resolved, the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council Board asks that the Los Angeles Department of Transportation and the Los Angeles Police Department work together on an immediate solution to prevent or mitigate the continual nuisances, including such things as late night partying in our highly visited, multiple coastal parks, as well as street racing and burning donuts on the adjacent coastal streets, etc., which significantly impact the safety and quality of life for residents and visitors alike.

In addition, we strongly recommend that the Los Angeles Police Department put a TEMPORARY substation near Pt. Fermin Park, to better control these serious and ongoing safety and nuisance concerns.

Also, the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council will conduct outreach to the community to encourage people to call 911 when such activities are occurring, which provides you with a paper trail and more support to address these nuisances.

Thank you, and please don't hesitate to contact Board Member Robin Rudisill (Chair of the Land Use, Planning & Transportation Committee) at (310) 721-2343 if you have any questions in this regard.

Sincerely,

Doug Epperhart, President

Jouglas Epperhart

On behalf of the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council Board

cc: Councilman Joe Buscaino, Noel Gould, Chair Coastline Parks Committee.